
 

 

 

 CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

April 11, 2022 
 

Mayor Dunmire called the Macon City Council meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  

Present were, Clerk Pam Windell, Treasurer Lori Huggins, Council Members 

Doug Huggins, Chad Rappe, Kimberly Reynolds, Brandon Windell, Caleb 

Beasley, and Tom Long.  Also, present were Chief Lamb, Sue Cole, Cody 

Holsapple, Charlie Dunmire, Cheri Holsapple, Monte Holsapple, Matt Foster, 

Adam Mackey, and Nole Dawson. 

 

The minutes from the March 14th meeting were reviewed and approved. 

 

Alderman Long presented the police report.  He reported that the motel was being 

vandalized and the owners were in the process of boarding up the broken 

windows and doors. Alderman Long informed the council that Chief Lamb would 

like the City to send another notice to 385 South Wall about the debris that is on 

their property.  Chief Lamb will let the residents know about cleanup day on May 

7th.  If they do not clean up the property on or before May 7th Attorney Garwood 

will send a notice to abate.  Chief Lamb informed Alderman Long that Mattie’s 

bar is allowing drinking outside of the establishment.  Mayor Dunmire stated that 

as long as they stay on the premises they can drink outside. 

 

Adam Mackey from Track Enterprises presented the schedule for Macon 

Speedway racing this season.  Opening night will be Saturday April 16th weather 

permitting.  Adam introduced Nole Dawson the new track manager at Macon 

Speedway. 

 

Matt Foster from Chastain and Associates presented MFT program resolution No. 

2022-02.   

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Reynolds, seconded by Alderman Huggins 

to approve Resolution No. 2022-02.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Mayor Dunmire informed the council that the community cleanup day will be 

May 7th.  The dumpsters will be located at the Street Department garage at 115 

South Wiles Street. 

 

Alderman Huggins informed the council that the new flooring and roof for the 

community center can be paid with TIF funds.   
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Street Superintendent Cody Holsapple will have the summer mowers start next 

week if their schedule allows it. Cody has an estimate of $2,000 to remove two 

trees, one on Glenn Street and one on Shaw Street.  It was the consensus of the 

council to have the trees removed.  Cody had one quote of $9,000 for repairing 

the salt pit at the water plant.  The council would like to see two more quotes 

before approving the repair.   

 

Water Superintendent Charlie Dunmire reported that the bid openings for the 

water projects would be at April 27th 2:00 p.m. at the Macon Community Center.  

Charlie informed the council that Evergreen FS on North Woodcock wants to 

install a sewer line.  Charlie will get with Mark Bingham from Chastain and 

Associates about the sewer line. 

 

Alderwoman Reynolds presented the profit and loss reports.  She then presented 

the budget for fiscal year 2022-2023 and a recommendation of a 3% salary 

increase for full time employees.    

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderman Rappe to 

approve the 2022 - 2023 budget.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Windell, seconded by Alderman Long to 

approve the 3% salary increase for returning employees. Motion carried 

unanimously. 

 Pam Windell - $46,470 Charlie - $51,480 Cody - $48,245.  

 

Attorney Garwood presented Ordinance No. 2022-31, an ordinance authorizing an 

intergovernmental cooperation agreement for police services. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Reynolds, seconded by Alderman Beasley to 

approve Ordinance No. 2022-31.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Sue Cole would like to have sidewalks replaced in the city.  Mayor Dunmire 

informed Ms. Cole that the council has not discussed sidewalk replacements as of 

yet but the council will consider replacing sidewalks. 

 

Monte and Cheri Holsapple are concerned about the property at the end of their 

street.  It is not draining properly and they would like to have the owner contacted 

by the city and have the drainage problem resolved.  Mayor Dunmire assured Mr. 

and Mrs. Holsapple that the city would see what can be done to correct the 

drainage issue. 

 

Treasurer Lori Huggins presented the Treasurer’s report. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Reynolds, seconded by Alderman Rappe to 

approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.  

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Reynolds, seconded by Alderman Beasley to 

approve the bills as presented.  Motion carried. 

 



A motion was made by Alderwoman Reynolds, seconded by Alderman Huggins 

to adjourn.  Motion carried. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Pam Windell 
 


